

Secretary info@ourmapua.org

11 March 2018

Cr Tim King Tasman District Council Private Bag 4 RICHMOND 7050

Dear Tim

Re: MDCA boat ramp motion and query about commercial activities consent.

The MDCA have asked me to remind you of the motion about the boat ramp that was passed at the February MDCA monthly meeting. The MDCA is keen for the TDC to remain aware of their stance regarding the boat ramp. The motion read as follows:

THAT the MDCA urges the Tasman District Council to ensure that it maintains access to the current boat ramp to ensure ongoing maritime safety and access by Tamaha Sea Scouts. This motion was carried by a majority.

At the same meeting, there was a discussion about commercial activities held at the wharf and whether the licenced consent for such activities should require consultation with Tamaha Sea Scouts and the Boat Club, so that those groups might maintain their access to the ramp. THE MDCA wondered if you might be able to respond to this and perhaps clarify whether such a consultation requirement is possible and if so, how it might be implemented into the consent process.

Thank you for your consideration and time Tim.

Kind Regards Mary Garner

Secretary

Cc: Crs Dean McNamara and Anne Turley

Mapua Boat Club Tamaha Sea Scouts